
Board of Selectmen 
Minutes of March 5, 2024 

Meeting Minutes 
 

Present: LaCava, and Baker 

Schneiderbeck joined by zoom 

Recording Secretary:  C Frisbie 

Meeting called to order at 5:02 pm by First Selectman LaCava   

1) Minutes of February 6, 2024, Meeting:  Motion (Baker/Schneiderbeck)                                               

All in Favor        Motion passes 3-0-0    
 

2) Additions to agenda: None 

 

3) Review of FY 2023-24 expenses: all look good – no discussion.    

 

4) Budget Workshop: Apologize for not having a presented budget for you, but we are still working 

on it.  Waiting for some numbers to fill in before presenting it. 
 

5) First Selectman’s Report:  Welcome.  Spring is a few weeks away. We spring ahead this weekend.  

D. Schneiderbeck gave a quick review on school districts – RSD6 winding down and RSD20 budget 

was presented to the towns at a school meeting last week. 

• Social Services report – nothing new to report 

• Public Works – continuing to clean up from the winter storms (rainstorms) and getting 

ready for Spring. 

• Town Clerk – read report. 

• Parks and Rec – read report. 

• LaCava will be participating in St Baldrick’s – shaving his head in support of eradicating 

children’s cancer.  This will take place at the Goshen Center School on Monday March 18th 

at 10am – please consider sponsoring Greg in this event. 

(stbaldricks.org/events/Region20/donors#contentENTRY). 

• We had staff training today along with a meeting with representatives from AFLAC and 

Pension.  The training was an update on the rolling out of the new Employee Handbook , 

which is being reviewed by the attorney and a third-party HR company.  Staff also trained 

on fire extinguishers and procedures in case of fire.  

• Working on school security and safety practices, policies, and procedures with the 

daycare in town  

• Our current Fire Marshal, Stan MacMillan is starting to step down from multiple towns as 

he gets closer to retirement.  He will be leaving Warren in July.  We are in the process of 

getting a job description and advertising for the position. 



• Fiddler’s Pond: the pond is in good shape.  The carp that were introduced to the pond a 

few years ago, did the job they were supposed to do of cleaning out of weeds.  There 

does seem to be an abundance of water lilies and we are working with Sean Hayden from 

the Task Force and New England Aquatics to help with this matter. 

• Cell Tower: we re-signed the lease with Homeland Towers- continuing to pursue a 

primary source so we can have the tower built.  Getting this tower built would help with 

emergency services for the area. 

• Attended a school meeting last week with parents and officials regarding the combined 

learning curve and combined grade levels in Warren.  C Leone making provisions 

addressing these areas of concern in Warren. 

• C Leone went to each school last week presenting the FY 2024-25 draft budget.  Once the 

draft budget is approved by the BOE, he will be attending BoF and BoS meetings in each 

town to present the proposed budget.   

• LaCava met with Social Services and a representative from DCF on fostering children.  

There are over 3200 children in CT that are in the system.  4-6 children a day go on to the 

system.  DCF needs families to become foster homes.  It takes one year to go through the 

process to become a foster family.  We will be working together to promote the need of 

fostering children. 

• Lacava and J. Travers (WAH) attended a Housing and Conservation meeting.  This is a 

collaborative meeting of different organizations working together for affordable housing.  

• WAH continues to move forward with the housing project on Cemetery Rd.  LaCava and 

Travers meet with the Engineers and J. Mullen(Land use) on the next steps with permits. 

• D. Schneiderbeck added that the WLT is developing trails on Cunningham Rd. with J. 

Mullen from Land Use/IWC before actual making the 1-mile trail loop.  More to come.  

Schneiderbeck hopes more families will get involved in becoming a foster parent. 

Schneiderbeck is one himself.  He was interested in the collaboration of organizations and 

housing – without local housing and work opportunities, it makes it difficult for small 

towns to flourish. 

 

6) Public Comment:   

• E Schoenfeld – friendly reminder to LaCava regarding the next BoS meeting April 2nd is 

also the CT Primary. LaCava is aware and it will be addressed. 

 

Motion (Baker/Schneiderbeck) to adjourn at 5:36pm            All in Favor    Motion passes 3-0-0 

Respectfully submitted by 
Colleen Frisbie 
 
Submitted attachments are available at the Town Hall, Town Clerk’s Office  

Click here for audio 

https://us06web.zoom.us/rec/play/IhKtAsG9ELM7RhnUMiPQ8g7WmHUw22zfubfSceJ_bn0t0eedY2UDTRZSc0GMJXdB4xY4jqIc9zebvICU.DIvrGXGQquQngHHs









